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Participants Give Region III & 
IV CEA Conference Thumbs Up  

 
Judging by the evaluation forms 
completed by conference 
participants, the Region III & IV 
CEA Conference was very 
successful. The positive responses 
topped 90% on nine of the eleven 
items on the survey. No item had 
less than a 75% positive rating. A 

chart summarizing the conference 
evaluation results is on page 3 of 
this newsletter. 
 

The general conference drew 267 participants from ten states 
including Iowa, California, Illinois, Indiana, Minnesota, Missouri, 
North Dakota, South Dakota, Ohio, and Wisconsin. The Special 
Education Pre-Conference was attended by 113. 
 
In addition to teachers, conference 
attendees included guidance 
counselors, librarians, teaching 
assistants, administrators, Deans, case 
aids, and office operation associates. 
CEA Region III and IV were 
represented by their regional officers, 
and CEA National President Carolyn 
Eggleston also attended. 
 
Articles on different aspects of the 
conference appear throughout this 
newsletter. 
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We’re Growing - Join Us  
 
As a result of Wisconsin hosting the 2006 Region III & IV CEA Conference, membership in our 
state chapter has more than doubled. We now have 226 members. Wisconsin now has the 
second largest state membership in Region III and is among the five largest in the country. 
 
If you have not yet joined CEA or your membership is expiring soon, go to the national CEA 
website, www.ceanational.org, to either join on-line or print a membership form for yourself. 
 
When you join or renew, remember to select membership in one or more Special Interest 
Groups. CEA membership entitles you to free membership in one of CEA’s Special Interest 
Groups. Additional SIGs may be joined at an additional membership cost of $5 each. 
 
We are especially encouraging members to join either of the two SIGs chaired by Wisconsin 
members --- the Literacy SIG chaired by Barb Wulfers or the Parenting SIG chaired by Mary Dahl 
and Jerry Bednarowski. 
 
Individual memberships are only $55 and students, volunteers, retirees, and clerical and support 
staff are eligible reduced rates. 
 
Remember, according to national CEA requirements, in order to be a candidate for selection as 
the Wisconsin CEA Teacher of the Year, you must have maintained an active CEA membership 
for the last two years. 
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The CEAW News Review is published by the 
members of the Correctional Education 
Association-Wisconsin Chapter. The opinions 
herein are entirely those of the authors and do 
not necessarily reflect those of the executive 
officers, the Department of Corrections, or the 
body as a whole. 
 
It is our hope that this newsletter will be used 
to communicate information concerning 
activities, special events, new directions and 
policies of CEAW and DOC. 
 
Articles for publication may be submitted to 
CEAW Secretary Barb Rasmussen at the 
Racine Correctional Institution, 2019 Wisconsin 
Street, Sturtevant, Wisconsin 53177-0900, 
barbara.rasmussen@doc.state.wi.us or CEAW 
News Review Editor Jerry Bednarowski at: 
jerrybednarowski@new.rr.com 
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Conference Evaluation Results 
 

0%

10%

20%

30%

40%

50%

60%

70%

80%

90%

100%

The overal l conference

Registration process

Conference materials

Speakers/Presetners

Conference facil ities

Meals and Accomodations

Satisfied to Very Satistified

Neutral

Dissatisfied to Very Dissatisfied

No Answer

 
 
 
 

0%

10%

20%

30%

40%

50%

60%

70%

80%

90%

100%

The conference
was well
organized

Conference staff
was couterous &

helpful

I would attend
this conference

again

I would
recommend this
conference to

others

Conference was
better than

other similar
conferences

attended

Satisfied to Very Satistified

Neutral

Dissatisfied to Very Dissatisfied

No Answer

 
 
 



News Review                                                                                    Correctional Education Association-Wisconsin 

4 

 

Teacher of the Year Candidates Honored 
 

The Teacher of the Year candidates from Regions 
III and IV were very busy at the conference. 
 
For Region III Teacher of the Year, Sharon Abel 
represented Wisconsin, and David Mielke 
represented Ohio (pictured at left). Region IV 
Teacher of the Year candidates were Jeri Messel of 
Iowa, and Carol Tobin from Minnesota.  
 
On Wednesday afternoon, each state TOY 
representative was interviewed by a panel of CEA 
members. Each candidate also presented the panel 
with a portfolio depicting their work and dedication 
to correctional education.  
 
A reception was held on Wednesday evening 
honored each state’s representative. Candidates 
were introduced and each was presented with a gift 
basket that highlighted Wisconsin products 

including cheese, sausage, chocolates, taffies and Sprechers sodas.   
 
On Thursday, the TOY candidates from each state were again introduced at the conference 
luncheon and their exceptional contributions to correctional education were recognized. Then the 
Regional TOYs winners were 
announced.  
 
Our new Region III Teacher of 
the Year is Sharon Abel.  
Sharon was given an engraved 
apple, a plaque and certificate 
and several gift baskets. 
Region IV named Carol Tobin 
as their Teacher of the Year. 
Carol also received a plaque 
and gift baskets.  
 
Congratulations to both 
Sharon and Carol. They each 
will be attending the 
International CEA conference 
in Anaheim California, 
representing Regions III and IV 
as the Teachers of the Year.  
                                                            Mary Stierna and Mel Free Teacher of the Year Recognition Coordinators 
                                                            pose with Teacher of the Year Sharon Abel 
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Tailoring Library Services  
to Inmates and Staff 

  

Almost 30 people attended the “Tailoring Library Services to Inmates and Staff: Highlights from 
Wisconsin Institutions” session at the Region III & IV CEA Conference. Presenters included 
Wendy Cramer, RCI Librarian; Cassandra Chaney, OSCI Librarian; Libby Kraft, WRC Library 
Services Assistant, and Vibeke Lehmann, DOC Library Services & Education Technology 
Coordinator.   

 

After a short overview of the institution libraries Vibeke outlined the direction the libraries are 
going with a joint automated system and an Internet based law library solution, the librarians 
talked about the challenges of collection development and programming for a very ethnically and 
racially diverse group of clients. The speakers focused on book discussions and book clubs, 
inmates taping books for their children, poetry competitions (aka "poetry slams"), and the highly 
volatile issues of book selection and censorship.   

 

The session presenters concluded the workshop by engaging the audience in a very lively 
discussion on topics such as prison security, sex, freedom of expression, access to information, 
and the US Patriot Act! 

 

by: Vibeke Lehmann, DOC Library Services and Education Technology Coordinator 

 
 

Parenting Issues Targeted  
in Four Workshops 

 
Workshops relating to Parenting were an integral part of the program at the Region III & IV CEA 
Conference. Four workshops drew a total of exactly 100 participants. Another 10 people attended 
the Parenting Special Interest Group Roundtable at the end of the conference. 
 
The workshops presented were: “Parenting Education for Men: Formal and Informal Programs 
Provided by Volunteers” presented by Sarah Quinn Program Coordinator and Donna Mahr 
Volunteer Coordinator with Community Connections of Oregon, WI, “The First Years Last 
Forever” presented by Deborah Schmid, Early Education Specialist with the Wisconsin Council 
on Children and Families, “Strengthening Family Bonds with Family Literacy” by Tracie Green 
and Annette Thompson, teachers at the Mansfield Correctional Institution in Ohio, and “Drug 
Endangered Children” presented by Special Agent in Charge of DEC Programs Cynthia Giese. 
 
More detailed information on these Parenting workshops can by found in the July/August issue of 
the Parenting Connections newsletter on the www.ceawisconsin.org website. 
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Thanks to Silent Auction Donors 
 
An interesting sidelight at the Region III & IV CEA Conference was the Silent Auction. The 
auction was entertaining and very successful. All proceeds from the Silent Auction will be used to 
help support CEAW initiatives to strengthen literacy, high school equivalency, vocational training, 
and treatment programs which improve the juvenile and adult offenders’ chances of successfully 
reintegrating into the society upon release from incarceration, and thereby creating safer 
communities. 
 
The CEAW Board would like to thank these businesses, institutions, and individuals for their 
generous donations and support of CEAW’s efforts to strengthen the skills of correctional 
educators and support effective and innovative educational programming: 

 
American TV, Appliance & Furniture 
Anonymous Donor 
Bill Miller 
Chula Vista Resort 
Clear Channel – 97.3 The Brew 
Creative Memories 
Curley’s Pub 

Anonymous Donor 
Ashland University (Ohio) 
Chillicothe Correctional Institution (Ohio) 
Circus World Museum 
Columbia Correctional Institution 
Culver Franchising System, Inc. 
Fox Lake Correctional Institution 

Grafton Correctional Institution (Ohio) 
House of Embers 

Green Bay Convention & Visitors Bureau 
International Crane Foundation 

Johannsen’s Greenhouses 
Lebanon Correctional Institution (Ohio) 

Kettle Moraine Correctional Institution 
Linda Kozlowski 

Longaberger 
Milwaukee Bucks 
Minnesota Correctional Facility-Lino Lakes 

McCoy’s Harley-Davidson 
Milwaukee County Zoological Gardens 
Minnesota Correctional Facility-Oak Park Heights 

Minnesota Correctional Facility-Stillwater 
Oakhill Correctional Institution 
Packer Pro Shop 

North Dakota Youth Correctional Center 
Oneida Bingo & Casino 
Pirates Cove Adventure Golf 

Racine Correctional Institution 
Ramsey County Correctional Facility-Minnesota 
Robert E. Ellsworth Correctional Center 
Simon’s Speciality Cheeses 
Southern Wisconsin Center Country Store 
SCI – Parenting Program 

Racine Youthful Offender Correctional Facility 
Region IV CEA Executive Board 
Revelations Perfume & Cosmetics, Inc 
South Dakota CEA. 
Sprecher Brewing Company 
Steck-Vaughn 

Sweet Times Remembered 
Title Town Brewing 
Tastefully Simple 
Two Sisters Gourmet Products 
Wal-Mart 
Wisconsin Dells Visitor & Convention Bureau 
Waupun Correctional Institution 
Wisconsin Resource Center 
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County Jails: Unique, 
Yet Sharing Common Concerns  

 
The Jail Special Interest Group (SIG) Roundtable at the Region III & IV CEA Conference was 
attended by instructors who work in a variety of county and state facilities, yet share many 
common concerns. 
 
One concern expressed was the need to improve the efficiency of communication between State 
(prison) and Local (jail) correctional facilities.  The transference of student/inmate files/records is 
a major issue.    
 
The inmates move frequently from jail to prison, prison to prison, jail to jail, prison to jail; and 
within any one jail or prison the inmates are moved pod to block and facility to facility.  In order to 
improve communication regarding student/inmate files/records between jail and prison, it might 
be prudent to first improve communication jail to jail.  The prison system already has an 
"umbrella" organization, the Department of Corrections (DOC), bringing together prison teachers. 
 Also, prison teachers are more likely to belong to the Correctional Education Association, an 
organization that offers many networking and professional growth opportunities. 
 
The Jails are each unique, each run locally and in various ways.  Some Jails don©t have any 
educational programs for adults at all.  Others have a part-time instructor or a group of 
volunteers. Some have one full-time instructor, and still others have an entire staff similar to a 
prison.   
 
The DOC employees present at the Jail SIG session were introduced to the various sources of 
educational programming simply by the Jail educators present introducing themselves. Jan 
Brylow is Program Director for the Milwaukee County Jail/House of Corrections and is employed 
by Milwaukee County. Sharon Abel is employed by Lakeshore Technical College and is 
responsible for the Sheboygan County Incarcerated Education Project.  Pearlann Schiedermayer 
is with Volunteers in Offender Services in Outagamie County.  Even the small group present at 
the SIG session exemplified the variety of situations within County Jail education.   
 
The strongest similarity present at the Jail SIG was the youth connection.  Joy Schuster works for 
the Milwaukee K-12 district in the Milwaukee County Youth Education Center and Deb Anderson 
is employed by the Madison Metropolitan School District as a Jailbound Teacher in Dane County. 
 
Each of Wisconsin©s 72 counties is required to provide education to the juvenile population.  This 
K-12 connection is our best bet for bringing us all together - that is bringing together Jail 
educators regardless of employer/cooperating agency and age of students/inmates.  
 
Deb Anderson has taken the initiative to contact all 72 Wisconsin©s counties in an effort to create 
a list of all the individuals employed to facilitate learning for juveniles housed in jails. Apparently, 
no one individual or agency (government or otherwise) has made a concerted effort to track 
educators  serving adult inmates in Jails. Hopefully someone will volunteer to contact all 72 
counties to collect the names of and contact information for Jail educators serving the adult 
populations - Jail educators including but not limited to those employed by and/or volunteering for 
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colleges, community- based organizations, non-profit and for-profit agencies, and the counties 
themselves.  
  
Pearlann Schiedermayer has been collecting contact information for Jail educators of all types 
when she attends conferences. Her list combined with Deb Anderson’s is most likely the most 
comprehensive data to date.   
 
Each of Wisconsin’s 72 counties is required to provide education to the juvenile population. This 
K-12 connection could serve to bring together all Jail educators regardless of employer/ 
cooperating agency and age of students/inmates. 
 
Communication is in progress in hopes of persuading the Wisconsin Technical College System, 
the Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction, and the Correctional Education Association-
Wisconsin to cooperatively offer a day-long meeting for Jail instructors.  At such a meeting 
specific concerns of Jail instructors could be discussed and potentially a meeting for Jail 
instructors and Prison instructors to brainstorm ideas for improving communication could be 
planned. 
 
  

by: Sharon Abel 
Lakeshore Technical College & Sheboygan County Detention Center 

 
President’s Corner  

 
 We have had a fantastic beginning to 2006 with membership reaching over 200, the fantastic 
success of the Region III Conference, and another Teacher of the Year coming from our 
Wisconsin membership.  How can we top this!?!  Sharon Abel will soon be off to California to be 
recognized as Region III’s Teacher of the Year!  I hope we can continue the success we have 
had with our Teacher of the Year candidates. 
 
The next few months will be another busy time for our CEA members as many of them will be 
presenting workshops at various conferences being held in the area.  HSED/Adult Literacy 
conference and both WEAC conventions in Madison and Eau Claire will be held in September 
and October.  We still have room for additional presenters.  If you are interested please contact 
one of your board members.  This is a great opportunity for you to talk about your special 
programs.  Many people in our communities have no idea that education even exits in 
correctional settings.  CEA has been working to improve this, but we need your help. 
 
I want to thank Peggy Meyers for a fantastic job as CEA-W President these last four years.  She 
has promoted many activities to improve awareness of correctional education and the support of 
educators in this field.  In addition, I want to thank all our members that served on the Region III 
Conference committee and those that volunteered to help at this conference.  Without having the 
support of our members this conference would not have been the success it was.  Thank you! 

           
 

by: DeNeal Ericksen, CEAW President 
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Correctional Education Association-Wisconsin 
2006 

Scholarship Program 
 

For  the seventh year, CEA-W is sponsor ing a $500.00 scholarship 
 
Purpose: The CEA-W Scholarship Award Program is designed to assist CEA-W members (or their 

spouses/dependents) who are pursuing a university or technical college degree in an education 
or library field. 

 
Amount: For the year 2006, CEA-W has endowed one scholarship of $500.  The recipient must provide 

verification of enrollment in an accredited university or technical college. 
 
Eligibility: 

�  Applicant must be a current CEA-W member, member©s spouse, or member©s dependent. 
�  Applicant must be pursuing (full or part time) a graduate, undergraduate, or technical degree in 

education or library science. 
�  Applicant must be entering his/her freshman, sophomore, junior, senior year, or graduate school.  

First year students must have been officially accepted by the college/university they plan to attend. 
�  Past winners are not eligible. 
 

Application: Applicants must complete the application form contained in this newsletter, provide all required 
attachments, and submit the entire package to the address below no later than September 1, 
2006.  Incomplete application packages will not be accepted for consideration. 

 
Selection: The scholarship recipient will be selected by the CEA-W Scholarship Committee with approval by 

the CEA-W Executive Board of Directors.  Criteria for selection will include academic record; 
financial need; school, community, or association activities; and the applicant©s statement of 
interest in and commitment to the field of education and criminal justice.  Recipients will be 
notified in writing. 

 
For more information or to submit an application contact: 
 

John Phillips 
CEA-W Scholarship Committee 
Moraine Park Technical College 

Fond du Lac, WI  53936 
920-924-3330 

jphillips@morainepark.edu 
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CEA-W 
2006 SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION FORM 

(Please Print or Type) 
 

If applying as a CEA-W member or spouse, please complete questions 10 through 13 and skip questions 14 through 18 
 

If applying as a dependent child of a CEA-W member, please complete questions 14 through 18 and skip questions 10 
through 13 
 

1.  Name 
 

 Last    First      M.I. 
 

2.  Address  ______________________________ Social Security #  _______________ 
  Street 
  _____________________________ Telephone  (      )  _______________ 
  City   State         Zip 
 

3.  Name of University or Technical College:  __________________________________ 
 

        __________________________________ 
4.  Current Class (if presently enrolled): 
     High School Senior ______        Junior           ______ 
     College Freshman   ______       Senior          ______ 
     Sophomore              ______      Certification  ______ 
5.  Class Status for Fall Term: 

     College Freshman   ______       Senior           ______ 
     Sophomore              ______      Certification  ______ 
     Junior                       ______      Graduate       ______ 

6.  High schools attended by years, and date of graduation: 
 
 
 

7.  Colleges attended by years (if any) and date of graduation: 
 
 
 

8.  School, community, and/or association involvement and activities (past and present) 
 
 
 

9.  On a separate piece of paper, please respond to the following questions: 
�  What are your goals in the field of education or library science? 
�  What motivates your interest in education or library science? 
�  What characteristics do you possess that would make you successful in the field of education or library 

science? 
 

CEA-W member or spouse applicant complete this section: 
 

10.  If married, spouse’s occupation:  ________________________________________ 
 

11.  Number of dependents:  _______  Total annual family income: $ _______________ 
 

12.  College Grade Point Average:  ___________________________________________________ 
 

13.  High School Class rank:  scholarships/grants received or applied for, and amounts: 
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Dependent child applicant complete this section: 
14.   

Father (living _____  deceased  _____) Mother (living _____  deceased  _____) 
Full name   Full name   

Address Address 
Occupation   Occupation 
Annual Income Annual Income 
College attended and degree 
Received (if any) 

College attended and degree 
Received (if any) 

 

15.  How many brothers and/or sisters do you have?  _____  ages(s) of each  _______________ 
 

16.  Your personal annual income:  _________________________ 
 

17.  Scholastic Record:  ACT or SAT scores (if any)  ____________________________ 
 

  High School Rank   _________________________________________ 
 

  College Grand Point Average (if any)  ________________ 
 

18.  List other current year scholarships/grants received or applied for, and amounts: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTACHMENTS/SUPPLEMENTS TO APPLICATION: 
 

1.  Your response to question 9 
2.  If a beginning freshman, you must submit a transcript of your high school grades to date along with a copy of your official       
letter of admission from the college or university. 
 

3.  If already in college, you must submit an official transcript of your college courses and grades to date. 
 

4.  If you are entering graduate school, you must submit an official transcript of your undergraduate grades along with a copy 
of your official letter of admission from the college or university. 
 

5.  If you are taking a course or courses for certification, submit proof of enrollment. 
 

6. Submit your completed application and required attachments to the address below no later than September 1, 2006.  
Incomplete application packages will not be accepted for consideration. 

 
 

John Phillips 
CEA-W Scholarship Committee 
Moraine Park Technical College 

235 North National Avenue 
Fond du Lac, WI 53936 

920-924-3330 
jphillips@morainepark.edu 

All information submitted is true and accurate.  I authorize the CEA-W Scholarship Committee to verify the 
information contained in this application package. 
 
_________________________________ _________________________________________ 
Date       Signature of Applicant 
 
       _________________________________________ 

      Signature of parent or guardian if applicant is a  
dependent of a CEA-W member 

 

Note:  Applicants may be asked to provide additional information or to appear before the Scholarship 
Committee for a personal interview. 
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Oakhill Horticultural Students  
Become Part of a Larger Family  

 
For three years now, students in a vocational horticulture training program have donated all the flower 
and vegetable plants that go into Troy Kids’ Garden. 
 
The students are men, of varying ages. They order the seeds and plant them in the greenhouse 
located on their campus. They tend the seedlings until they are well rooted below and leafy above. 
When the plants are ready, the instructor, Jason Garlynd, emails us, and I have the great pleasure of 
driving a borrowed pickup out to his campus to pick up 30-40 flats of gorgeous plants. 
 
The odd thing is that the campus is a minimum security prison – Oakhill Correctional institution in 
Oregon, Wisconsin. The students are inmates. Jason Garlynd’s job is to teach them something they 
can use when they get out. 
 
His students have made mistakes to 
get here, they have offended. When 
faced with the choice of bad to worse, 
these men chose worse. But one day 
Jason’s students will rejoin the rest of 
us. And Jason wants them to know 
what a positive connection to the 
community feels like, before they find 
themselves on the other side of the 
chain links.  
 
The connection between Oakhill and 
Troy Gardens doesn’t end when I 
drive off loaded with a fortune of free 
plants. It could, but that’s not what Jason wants. Jason is determined that his class should follow the 
evolution of Troy Kids’ Garden. They should see the good that flows from their hands, through these 
plants, into the community of Northside kids who are lucky enough to be part of FTG’s Kids’ 
Gardening Program. 

 
Jason is hungry for our newsletters and 
brochures, especially updates about the Kids’ 
Garden. His men need pictures, stories, evidence 
– that the work they’re doing in their confinement 
results in a positive contribution in the free world. 
That feels good. It’s the beginning of a healthy 
relationship with society. It’s a feeling that can 
grow into a successful and meaningful liberty, 
when the time comes for each of these men. 
 
I find the connection, and Jason’s belief in the 
human spirit, quite exciting. I adore wallowing in 
what Troy Gardens means to me, but what’s 
really important is what Troy Gardens can mean 
to everyone. 
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So I offered to be a liaison to Oakhill. I visit Jason’s class several times during the growing season, 
with photos and anecdotes. The men ask intelligent, thoughtful questions. They look each other in the 
eyes with respect and interest. Jason calls each man “Mr.”  
 
On my first visit I brought pictures from the Kids’ Garden taken that morning. The Vera Court kids 
were there at the time. The first man to look at the pictures suddenly exclaimed, “Hey, that’s my 
niece!” 
 
Yes, sir. Your whole family is here. 
 
        by: Marge Pitts, The Troy Garden Journal 
 
 

Columbia Correctional Institution  
Offender Receives Literacy Award  

 
May 15, 2006 was a great day for Literacy in Wisconsin.  
Wisconsin Literacy held its Celebration of Literacy at Monona 
Terrace in Madison. 
 
First Lady Jessica Doyle presented the awards to the recipients.  
This year Jimmie Tawwater, an offender from Columbia 
Correctional Institution, was the recipient of the Courage Award 
for Achievement in a Correctional Setting.   
 
Linda Kozlowski and Judy Schelble, teachers from Columbia 
Correctional Institution attended to receive the award in Mr. 
Tawwater’s honor.   
 
Columbia Correctional Institution held a presentation for Mr. 
Tawwater on June 1, 2006.  His plaque will be displayed in the 
institution to inspire others to reach their goals in Education.   
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